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August 2018

Principal: Helen Missiris 
T: 9558 3432   M: 0404 212 333

Learning for Life

Term 3 2018 – Dates for your diary
Week 1

23 July
24 July
27 July

S.D.D.
Students return / PSC Begins
PSSA

Week 2

31 July
3 August

Stage 2/3 Meeting and Moderating 4/5W
PSSA

Week 3 Education Week

6 August
8 August
10 August

WWB Document
OPEN DAY 9 – 10.30am
Assembly – K/1 Koala 
PSSA / P&C Movie Night 

Week 4

13 August
14 August 

15 August
16 August 

17 August

Book Club due
ICAS – Maths 
Stage 2/3 meeting 3.30pm in 4/5W
K-6 Athletics Carnivals
SPAF – Dance Group 
SRT Training Environment & update 3.30pm in staffroom
PSSA Semi Finals

Week 5

20 August
21 August 

24 August

Milestone Mid
Zone Athletics Day 1 
Effective System PD / Arncliffe 2-4
PSSA Grand Finals

Week 6 Book Week / Fair

27 August
28 August
29 August
30 August 

31 August

Tell Them From Me survey – Teachers and Parents
Zone Athletics Day 2
Governance Hospital visit 10am
Book Parade 
Father’s Day Stall P & C
End PRC 
Assembly – K-Kangaroo 
Father’s Day Stall P & C

Week 7

3 September
4 September
5 September 

6 September
7 September

Naplan online
Naplan online
Naplan online 
Kindy Information Session and School Tour – 5.30pm
Naplan online
5/6 Sleepout – 7pm    

Week 8

Week 9

17 September
21 September

Milestone End
Assembly – 4/5 Wombat

Week 10

25 September
27 September

K-2 Excursion
Public Speaking Showcase

HOLIDAYS 1 – 12 October

From The Principal
Welcome to another edition of “The Vibe”. The weeks are 
going by so quickly, time flies when you are having fun. 

From The Governance

Respect is not free and cannot be taken for granted.

Earn it from others, it only comes with respect.

Show respect towards others first, to gain respect in return.

Practice kindness, patience and compassion.

Eagerly learn from others and give credit where it is due.

Cannot command it, you must work hard for it.

Trust is needed to gain respect. 

What does respect look like?

Being positive towards others.

Being kind to others.

Being inclusive

Paying attention

Giving others a go.

Being helpful

Respecting others property.

Treating others how you want to be treated.

Following rules.

Speaking the truth and being honest

The governance and SRC will be raising money for 
farmers who have been struggling from the droughts. On 
the 1st of September, all students are asked to dress up as 
a farmer and bring along a gold coin donation. At lunch 
time there will be a time when students will be able to 
barn dance to some country music.



2

Scholastic Book Fair

A Book Fair is coming to Undercliffe Pubic School!

When: Monday 27th August — Friday 31st August, 2018

Every student who purchases items from the 
Book Fair will be in a draw for the chance to 
win $60 worth of books from the Fair!
The Book Fair will be open for purchasing during these times:

•	 Monday 27th August:  
Lunch 1:15-1:55pm, After school 3-3:30pm 

•	 Tuesday 28th August:  
Morning 8:30-8:55am, Recess 11-11:15am, After school 3– 3:30pm 

•	 Wednesday 29th August:  
Morning 8:30-8:55am, Recess 11-11:15am, After school 3– 3:30pm

•	 Thursday 30th August:  
Morning 8:30-8:55am, Recess 11-11:15am, After school 3– 3:30pm

•	 Friday 31st August:  
Morning 8:30-8:55am, Recess 11-11:15am, After school 3– 3:30pm

Tell Them From Me Parent Survey
This term, our school will be participating in the Partners in Learning parent survey on student engagement. The survey 
asks parents and carers questions about different factors that are known to impact on student wellbeing and engagement.

Running this survey will help our school understand parents’ and carers’ perspectives on their child’s experience at school. 
These include: communication between parents/carers and staff, activities and practices at home and parent/carer 
views on the school’s support of learning and behaviour. This valuable feedback will help our school make practical 
improvements.  

The survey is conducted entirely online on smartphones, ipads, tablets, laptops or computers. The survey will typically take 
15 minutes or less to complete and is completely confidential. The parent survey will be conducted between 27 August 
and 26 October. Although participating in the survey is entirely voluntary, your responses are very much appreciated.

More information about the survey is available at: http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au. A note will be distributed to parents 
shortly for instructions on how to access the survey for our school. The survey is available in 23 languages. Parent FAQ 
document for the parent survey: http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/images/FAQs/TTFM_Parent_Survey_FAQs_Parent_
and_Carers_T32018.pdf  Should you have any questions, please contact Mrs Vasta at the school office.

http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au
http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/images/FAQs/TTFM_Parent_Survey_FAQs_Parent_and_Carers_T32018.pdf
http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/images/FAQs/TTFM_Parent_Survey_FAQs_Parent_and_Carers_T32018.pdf
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Premier’s Reading Challenge
CLOSES FOR STUDENTS: Friday August 31, 2018

The Challenge aims to encourage a love of reading for 
leisure and pleasure in students, and to enable them to 
experience quality literature. It is not a competition but a 
challenge to each student to read, to read more and to 
read more widely.

Please ensure your child completes their Premier’s Reading 
Challenge by the end of this month and they will receive a 
Certificate of completion from our very own premier at the 
end of term 4!

Book Parade
  

The Book Parade will be held on Thursday 30th August 2018 in the new school hall. It will begin at 9:15pm sharp. 
Parents are welcome to come along to join in the fun.

This will be a great day where students will be encouraged think 
about the book they treasure and come to school dressed as 
a pirate or their favourite book character. There will be lots of 
music, parading and fun on the day.  

All students will receive an award for their participation. 

Now is the time to start planning and organising your costumes!  
See you there!

NAPLAN Online – School Readiness Test

Students in years 3 and 5 will be participating in the school readiness test in Week 7, 
between Monday 3rd September and Friday 7 September 2018. The readiness test will 
involve students in year 3 and 5 sitting two, 40-minute assessments, a writing test and a 
combined numeracy/literacy test. (Year 3 students will not participate in the writing test). 

Student participation in the readiness test is an opportunity for them to become familiar 
with the NAPLAN Online test format. It is not an assessment of student ability and there 
will be no reporting of student results. It is important to note that participation in the school 
readiness test has no effect on students’ NAPLAN results from the tests students sat in May. 

More information about NAPLAN Online is available on the department’s NAPLAN Online 
website: https://education.nsw.gov.au/teaching-and-learning/student-assessment/naplan-online

https://education.nsw.gov.au/teaching-and-learning/student-assessment/naplan-online
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ARCO News – Goal and principles
(From the Anti-Racism Contact Officer, Mrs Vasta)

Our school shares in the same goal and principles as the 
Racism. NoWay!  Project

Goal: Schools contribute to Australia’s prosperity and social 
harmony by enabling all students to achieve their best 
educational outcomes in learning environments free of racism.

Principles

A just society – Schools impart the values of a just, democratic and harmonious Australian society with a shared 
commitment among all members of the school community to human rights and civic responsibilities. 

A safe and secure environment – All members of the school community – staff, students and parents have the right to a 
safe and productive teaching, learning and working environment free from racism.

Equitable access, participation and outcomes – Students of all cultural or linguistic backgrounds participate in quality 
teaching and learning programs that enable them to achieve their full potential.

Diversity and cultural identity – Cultural and linguistic diversity is acknowledged and valued so that all students, parents 
and employees are able to express their own cultural identity, relate in a positive way to others of diverse backgrounds 
and recognise the benefits of diversity for Australian society.

Culturally inclusive education – Curriculum, resources, assessment and teaching practices value and respond to the 
cultural and linguistic diversity of the community and provide educational experiences that are inclusive of the diverse 
needs of all students.

ICAS – Science Results 
  

Congratulations to the following students who participated in the University of NSW ICAS Science Competition.   
Results are listed below:

Distinction

Oli D 
Ceara K

Credit

Thomas F 
Michael G 
Sophie A 
Toby M

Merit

Grace G 
Tiffany H 
Alexander T

Participation

Anastasia T 
Anastasia K 
Sienna V 
Maryum K 
Levi M 
Giorgio V 
William F 
Dimitri K 
Areti P
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Governance News

The Governance have had a very busy start to term 3. Soccer Sporty comps are underway, with teams all finished 
playing their first round of games. Good luck to all the teams as they continue to compete. 

We have also been busy organising fundraising events for our school community. The first one coming up in week 7, 
is a sleepover being held for year 5 and 6 students on Friday night. The purpose of the sleepout is to raise awareness 
of homelessness and, as a school community, to collect donations that can be given to people in need. Please bring in 
donations that can be used and hand them to classroom teachers. Donations may include: warm, woolly socks, body 
wash, toothpaste, toothbrushes, deodorant, shampoo and conditioner, soap, pocket hand sanitiser, hair brush and hair 
elastics. These donations will be put together to create toiletry kits on the night of our sleepover which will be delivered by 
our guest speaker. 

Another fundraiser that the SRC have begun to organise is to raise money for farmers in drought. Students will be invited 
to dress in farmer clothes and take part in a barn dance at lunch time. We will raise money by students bringing in a 
gold coin donation to take part in the dress up and dance. A note will be sent out soon with more details. 

We look forward to seeing you with your dancing boots on in week 10! 

The Governance

Choir updatE

This term, choir has commenced for students from K-6. Two to three students from each class have been given the 
opportunity to participate in weekly choir practice with Miss Tsaknis and Mrs Murphy.

The aim of choir is to provide students with an enjoyable music experience while collaborating with their peers and 
expressing themselves in a supportive environment. 

The focus for this term is to introduce and consolidate effective voice warm-up exercises including physical, 
breathing, facial and articulation. We are singing a variety of songs and are also learning about using pitch and 
tone to enhance our singing skills. 

We are looking forward to a fun year of music and singing!

Miss Tsaknis and Mrs Murphy
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K/1 Open Day Challenge!
On Wednesday 8th September, K/1 Koala opened their classroom 
door to welcome parents to watch them in action whilst completing a 
STEM challenge. The challenge was linked to our library theme ‘Find 
Your Treasure’. Students were asked to work together in groups to create a 
treasure chest that could store books, have a lock and that was decorative. 

Our parents were also brave enough to assist our students in this challenge. 
Thank you to our parents that joined us and helped us create our amazing 
treasure chests. They were all a success. 

Student feedback:

Karim –	 “It was fun and hard!”

Bianca –	“I thought it was tricky but fun.”

Zara – 	 “It was a very exciting challenge.”

Elijah –	 “The key was hard to make.”

Artin –	 “It was hard to make the lid but  
	  I enjoyed doing it with the group.”

Ethan –	 “It was amazing because our  
	  parents were here.”
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The	
  Premier’s	
  Sporting	
  Challenge	
  has	
  begun	
  with	
  all	
  students	
  
showing	
  an	
  enthusiastic	
  approach	
  to	
  sport	
  and	
  fitness.	
  Some	
  
excellent	
  results	
  are	
  being	
  logged	
  during	
  this	
  challenge.	
  Keep	
  
up	
  the	
  terrific	
  work	
  Undercliffe!	
  A	
  reminder	
  that	
  special	
  
awards	
  will	
  be	
  given	
  to	
  students	
  with	
  outstanding	
  weekly	
  
physical	
  activity	
  at	
  the	
  end	
  of	
  this	
  10	
  week	
  challenge.	
  	
  

Our	
  annual	
  athletics	
  carnival	
  was	
  held	
  on	
  Wednesday	
  the	
  15th	
  
of	
  August	
  at	
  Campbell	
  Athletics	
  Field.	
  The	
  day	
  was	
  a	
  huge	
  
success	
  with	
  all	
  students	
  demonstrating	
  such	
  determination	
  
and	
  drive	
  to	
  succeed	
  in	
  a	
  variety	
  of	
  track	
  and	
  field	
  events.	
  Even	
  battling	
  against	
  the	
  wind,	
  some	
  
incredible	
  times,	
  jumps	
  and	
  throws	
  were	
  recorded!	
  Thank	
  you	
  to	
  the	
  parents	
  and	
  grandparents	
  who	
  
assisted	
  with	
  the	
  running	
  of	
  the	
  events	
  and	
  for	
  showing	
  your	
  support!	
  It	
  is	
  really	
  appreciated!	
  Thank	
  
you	
  to	
  the	
  P&C	
  who	
  provided	
  drinks	
  and	
  hotdogs	
  to	
  fuel	
  our	
  competitors	
  throughout	
  the	
  day.	
  	
  

Students	
  who	
  placed	
  highly	
  will	
  be	
  awarded	
  with	
  ribbons	
  
at	
  an	
  upcoming	
  school	
  assembly.	
  The	
  date	
  of	
  this	
  
assembly	
  will	
  be	
  provided	
  at	
  a	
  later	
  date.	
  	
  

	
  

Zone	
  athletics	
  occurs	
  over	
  two	
  days	
  –	
  
Tuesday	
  21st	
  August	
  (Week	
  5)	
  and	
  Tuesday	
  
28th	
  August	
  (Week	
  6).	
  We	
  wish	
  all	
  students	
  
competing	
  luck	
  as	
  they	
  represent	
  our	
  
school.	
  	
  

Mrs	
  Latham	
  &	
  Mrs	
  Thompson	
  

Sport	
  Coordinators	
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CLASS Awards

Week 1

CLASS STUDENT & REASON

K Kangaroo Isabella – for her improved independence and time management during writing lessons.

K/1 Koala Anton – For independently writing a creativity acrostic poem about himself. 

1/2 Platypus Ali – for staying focused during all learning areas and consistently trying his best.

2 Possum Finn – working hard and taking on feedback during writing tasks

3 Kookaburra Amalia – For starting term 3 with a willingness to engage with all lessons

3/4 Emu Andonis – For effectively listening to teacher feedback to improve daily writing

4/5 Wombat Savannah – for making great contributions during discussions in class novel study. 

5/6 Zebra Emilia – For working well with her peers to develop her coding skills using the spheros.

6 Iguana Thomas S. – For continually trying to achieve his best in his classwork.

Week 2

CLASS STUDENT & REASON

K Kangaroo Camille – For actively trying to write interesting sentences and spell more difficult words.  

K/1 Koala Karim – For settling well into Undercliffe Public School. 

1/2 Platypus Jorja – for writing some of her sight words independently when writing her weekend recount.

2 Possum Lewis – for excellent application to writing tasks

3 Kookaburra Aya – For showing high confidence during public speaking 

3/4 Emu Tallulah – For always being focused and determined to achieve her best

4/5 Wombat Mahmoud – For trying his best to use his cursive writing when creating texts.  

5/6 Zebra Keanu – For working hard to improve his knowledge of factors and multiples.

6 Iguana Thomas K. – For being an active participant in class discussions. 
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Week 3

CLASS STUDENT & REASON

K Kangaroo Mahdi – For always listening to teacher feedback and using it to improve his handwriting. 

K/1 Koala Leila – For reading with increased fluency and expression. 

1/2 Platypus
Sammy – for working very hard during maths to complete ‘number before’ and ‘number after’ 
using three digit numbers.

2 Possum Jack – showing great focus during writing activities

3 Kookaburra Hope – For producing a unique and interesting speech and using great voice projection.

3/4 Emu Anastasia – for being a positive role model to her peers.

5/6 Zebra Sara – For conducting excellent research about an author to write a biography.

6 Iguana Frankie – For always trying her best in mathematics. 

Principal Awards

CLASS STUDENT & REASON

K Kangaroo Eva – for actively helping and listening to others and demonstrating wonderful manners. 

K/1 Koala Alfie – For always demonstrating the school values and displaying beautiful manners.

1/2 Platypus Louis – For consistently working hard in all tasks and always demonstrating the school values.

2 Possums Ben – for displaying a positive attitude and always trying his best.

3 Kookaburra Anastasia – For starting term 3 with enthusiasm and always participating in class lessons.

3/4 Emu Tiana – For always being focused and determined to do her best in all learning areas.

4/5 Wombat Flora – For settling into life at Undercliffe well. 

5/6 Zebra
Rosalyn – For being a fantastic role model to her peers, always including them and being 
respectful towards them.

6 Iguana Charlotte – For always striving to achieve her best in all areas of her learning. 

BRONZE Awards

The following students have received 10 behaviour awards:

Eva KK, Gabriel K/1, Sienna K/1 Tobin K/1 Joey K/1 Zara K/1 Austin 1/2P, Peta 1/2P, Stephen 1/2P, Lincoln 
1/2P, Tatiana 1/2P, Harry 1/2P, Zeus 1/2P, RJ 3K, Sienna 3K, Jacob 3K, Felix 3K, Shekinah 3K, Siana 3K, Dilhan 3K, 
Tiffany 3K, Hope 3K, Tyler 3K, James 4/5W, Francis 4/5W, Kosta 4/5W, Jack 5/6Z, Anthony 5/6Z, Ashyrah 5/6Z

 
Silver Awards

The following students have received 20 behaviour awards:

Ezekiel K/1, Alfie K/1  Oliver 4/5W
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Share Our  
Space
Your school is a vital part of our 
community, and we want you to use 
it. During these upcoming holidays 
participating schools across NSW will 
be opening up their play areas for  
your enjoyment.  
 
For more details visit 
schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au
Tell us what you think about the Share Our Space  
program by visiting: goo.gl/iBv3x2 
 

This pilot is an initiative of the NSW Government.

 

St George Performing Arts Festival
On the Thursday the 16th of August both the wonderful dance groups performed at the St George Performing Arts 
Festival.

Leading up to the festival students working hard giving up many lunches and sometimes recess’ to practise 
ready for the big day. Their performances were fantastic and the students recevied many compliments on their 
dancing.

Our students should also be commended on their amazing behaviour throughout the day and night. In their 
dressing room there were many other schools and our dancers were very respectful and really showed how 
wonderful the students at Undercliffe are.

Well done to our dancers on an extraordinary performance and we look forward to the rest of the school seeing 
these dances later on in the year.
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 Ashfield Police Station | Burwood Police Area Command 
14 Victoria St, NSW 2131 

T 02 9797 4099  F 02 9797 4011   W www.police.nsw.gov.au 
TTY 02 9211 3776 for the hearing and speech impaired   ABN 43 408 613 180 

 

DLM=UNCLASSIFIED 
 

DLM=UNCLASSIFIED 

 

As I’m sure you are

–

 
 
 

 

BurwoodPAC 
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29/05/2018

The Principal

Dear Undercliffe Public School

Thank you for your generous donation of funds.

Stewart House provides children with twelve days respite care in a safe haven at no cost to

their parents. Children are afforded dental, optical, hearing and medical treatment and

screening. They are involved in educational programs and excursions designed to develop

their social and emotional skills, build self-esteem and improve their overall well-being.

Since 1931, and only through the generosity of the staff and community of public schools ,

individuals, organisations and corporations, has Stewarts House been able to change the

lives of over 150,000 children in difficult circumstances and to give them hope and

aspiration for the future.

You may like to visit our website www.stewarthouse.org.au, to see more of our work.

Stewart House, as a not for profit organisation, must raise $4.5 million to cover annual

operating costs. Your commitment enables quality care for 1800 children each year. With

support such as this, we will confidently meet the future needs of children from public

schools across NSW and the ACT.

Once again, please accept my sincere thanks for supporting Stewart House.

Undercliffe Public School

Bayview Avenue                          

EARLWOOD                                

Graeme Philpotts

Chief Executive Officer

NAME:

PAID:

DATE:

RECEIPT #:

Undercliffe Public School 29/05/2018

151316-151317$67.65

Stewart House - 45 Carrington Parade, Curl Curl NSW 2096 Australia

Mail PO Box 21, Freshwater NSW 2096 Australia - Deliveries Corner Wyadra Avenue and Batho Street, Freshwater

P +61 2 9938 3100  F +61 2 9907 1638  W stewarthouse.org.au  E marketing@stewarthouse.org.au  ABN 97 127 072 100
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NOW ON! 

 ​French Club on Tuesdays 
at  

Undercliffe Public School 
Tuesday afternoons 3.15-4.15pm 

 
 

LCF Fun Languages is delighted to offer French at                 
Undercliffe PS! Our clubs are all about language learning                 
being FUN, children learn through a combination of drama,                 
storytelling, technology, songs, craft and games.  

Register now for a ​FREE TRIAL​: 
http://lcfclubs.com.au/product/french-on-tuesda…t-undercliffe-ps 

OR please contact Tracey if you would like to know more... 

 

 

  

LCF  

Fun  

Languages 
(N 

 
 

 

‘​The FUN way to 
learn another 

language’  
 

 

 

Your local LCF Fun 
Languages Manager: 

Tracey Adamson 
0404 634 739 

 

tracey.adamson@ 
lcfclubs.com.au 
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Want to learn authentic Mandarin Chinese? 

Want to experience authentic Chinese Culture? 
Want to get the chance to travel China?  

Time:  
 
 
Place:  
 
Cost:  
 
Teacher:  
 
Content:                   

3:15pm-4:45pm every Tuesday 
 (from Week 2) 
 
the classroom near the playground 
 
$190/term 
 
Erika from Sydney HSK Centre 
 
Everyday language, Chinese songs, YCT 
textbooks (Youth Chinese Test), Chinese 
Poetry, Chinese handcrafts & more! 
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A: Suite 510, 451 Pitt Street, Sydney NSW 2000 

T: +61 (2) 9435 1523（ext.3） 

E: shinki.wang@hsk.com.au 

 

An adventure in Chinese culture for your child! 

Classes feature: Mandarin lessons and 

activities learning Chinese culture, songs, 

poetry, arts and crafts! 

About the teacher: Erika is from Sydney HSK Centre (the only exam centre for 
Chinese Language Proficiency Exams!). Erika’s teaching caters to anyone who wants 
to learn authentic Mandarin. She involves every student in her classes and helps 
them improve their Mandarin language skills. 

WHEN: Tuesday afternoons — From WEEK 2 to WEEK 10  
TIME: 3:15pm—4:45pm (1.5 hours) Please pick up your child on time 😊😊 
COST: $190/term 
WHERE: The classroom near the playground 
BRING TO CLASS: Pencils, an eraser, coloured pencils/crayons 

How to enroll? 
Complete the enrolment form and hand it to the teacher Erika in first 
class. (Erika’s phone: 0426775773) 

Payment method (Full payment should be received before 1 May,2018) 

Account name: Australian Institute of Business Intelligence Pty Ltd; 

BSB: 062 000; 

Account No.: 14919516   

     

 

 

 

Important: Please include UPS (the school name) and your child’s name in description. 
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THE CITY OF CANTERBURY 
SCHOOL SAFETY 

You need to take extra care when driving and parking in school zones. Please ensure that 
you understand the road rules and that your child understands how to behave safely 
around school zones. Please be a good role model for your child’s pedestrian and future 
driving behaviour. 

If you break the traffic rules in a school zone you are putting children at risk. 
Safety tips for drivers around school zones.  
* You must stop for pedestrians at a pedestrian crossing. 
*  Always drop-off or pick-up your child from suitable and legal parking spots, even if this 

means walking further away from the school.  
*  Never double park. 
*  Never park across a pedestrian crossing.  
*  Never perform a U-turn in close proximity to the school, or over double lines, 

or on the pedestrian crossing 
*  Make sure all children in the car use the footpath-side door (safety door) when getting 

in and out of a car.  
* Always ensure children are secured in their appropriate for age child 

restraint. Preferably seat children in the back seat of a car for safety.  
Penalty: Unrestrained child $319 & 3 demerit points 

*  Make sure the hand brake is applied when the vehicle is stationary. 
*  Make sure everything is organised before coming to school so that the drop off is as 

fast as safely possible. 
*  Ensure items in the car are safely in the boot or on the floor 
  
  

Weekly lessons now at your School!
Keyboard, Guitar, Drums, Singing, Ukulele, Rock Band

BOOK NOW!
Be quick. Limited spaces available!
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THE CITY OF CANTERBURY 
SCHOOL SAFETY 

You need to take extra care when driving and parking in school zones. Please ensure that 
you understand the road rules and that your child understands how to behave safely 
around school zones. Please be a good role model for your child’s pedestrian and future 
driving behaviour. 

If you break the traffic rules in a school zone you are putting children at risk. 
Safety tips for drivers around school zones.  
* You must stop for pedestrians at a pedestrian crossing. 
*  Always drop-off or pick-up your child from suitable and legal parking spots, even if this 

means walking further away from the school.  
*  Never double park. 
*  Never park across a pedestrian crossing.  
*  Never perform a U-turn in close proximity to the school, or over double lines, 

or on the pedestrian crossing 
*  Make sure all children in the car use the footpath-side door (safety door) when getting 

in and out of a car.  
* Always ensure children are secured in their appropriate for age child 

restraint. Preferably seat children in the back seat of a car for safety.  
Penalty: Unrestrained child $319 & 3 demerit points 

*  Make sure the hand brake is applied when the vehicle is stationary. 
*  Make sure everything is organised before coming to school so that the drop off is as 

fast as safely possible. 
*  Ensure items in the car are safely in the boot or on the floor 
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Parking and Traffic Rules – Choosing Safety over 
Convenience 

What does it mean?  
You cannot stop in this area FOR 
ANY REASON.  
 
 
 
 
Why is it there?  
To keep sight lines clear for 
drivers AND children so both 
have more time to avoid crashes  
 
Penalty - $319.00+ 2 
Demerit Points (School Zone) 

What does it mean?  
You can stop in a NO PARKING zone 
for a maximum of two minutes to 
drop off and pick up passengers. You 
must stay within three metres of 
your vehicle at all times.  
 
Why is it there?  
To provide a safe place for older 
children to be set down and picked 
up without endangering other 
children  
Penalty - $177.00+ 2 
Demerit points (School Zone) 

What does it mean?  
You must not stop or park in a 
bus zone unless you are driving a 
bus.  
 
 
 
Why is it there?  
To provide a safe place for large 
buses to set down and pick up 
school children.  
Penalty - $319.00+ 2 
Demerit  
Points (School Zone) 

Other Traffic Rules 
 
Pedestrian Crossings including 
Children’s Crossings  
You must not stop within  
20 metres before or  
10 metres after a  
Pedestrian crossing.  
Why is it there?  
To ensure that children can be clearly seen by 
vehicles approaching the crossing.  
Penalty - $425.00 + 2 Demerit Points 
(School Zone)  

 
Footpaths & Nature Strips  
You may not stop on any footpath or nature strip, 
or even a driveway crossing a footpath or nature 
strip FOR ANY REASON.  
Why is it there?  
You could easily run over a child or force 
pedestrians onto the road to get around you.  
Penalty - $177.00 + 2 Demerit points 
(School Zone)  
 
Fines as at 1 July 2015 

No Stopping No Parking Bus Zone 

Intersections  
You must not stop within 10 Metres of an (unsignalised) 
intersection  
Why is it there?  
To ensure that there is a clear view of vehicles and 
children crossing the road at the intersection.  
Penalty - $248.00  

 
Double Parking  
You may not stop on the  
road adjacent to another  
vehicle at any time; even to  
drop off or pick up  
passengers.  
Why is it there?  
Double parking forces other cars to go around you 
causing traffic congestion and reduces the view of 
drivers and children crossing the road.  
Penalty - $319.00 + 2 Demerit points (School 
Zone) 

 
Driveways  
You may stop over the entrance of a driveway to pick 
up or set down passengers, but you may not wait there 
or leave your vehicle unattended  
Penalty - $177.00 + 2 Demerit points (School 
Zone) 
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Parking and Traffic Rules – Choosing Safety over 
Convenience 

What does it mean?  
You cannot stop in this area FOR 
ANY REASON.  
 
 
 
 
Why is it there?  
To keep sight lines clear for 
drivers AND children so both 
have more time to avoid crashes  
 
Penalty - $319.00+ 2 
Demerit Points (School Zone) 

What does it mean?  
You can stop in a NO PARKING zone 
for a maximum of two minutes to 
drop off and pick up passengers. You 
must stay within three metres of 
your vehicle at all times.  
 
Why is it there?  
To provide a safe place for older 
children to be set down and picked 
up without endangering other 
children  
Penalty - $177.00+ 2 
Demerit points (School Zone) 

What does it mean?  
You must not stop or park in a 
bus zone unless you are driving a 
bus.  
 
 
 
Why is it there?  
To provide a safe place for large 
buses to set down and pick up 
school children.  
Penalty - $319.00+ 2 
Demerit  
Points (School Zone) 

Other Traffic Rules 
 
Pedestrian Crossings including 
Children’s Crossings  
You must not stop within  
20 metres before or  
10 metres after a  
Pedestrian crossing.  
Why is it there?  
To ensure that children can be clearly seen by 
vehicles approaching the crossing.  
Penalty - $425.00 + 2 Demerit Points 
(School Zone)  

 
Footpaths & Nature Strips  
You may not stop on any footpath or nature strip, 
or even a driveway crossing a footpath or nature 
strip FOR ANY REASON.  
Why is it there?  
You could easily run over a child or force 
pedestrians onto the road to get around you.  
Penalty - $177.00 + 2 Demerit points 
(School Zone)  
 
Fines as at 1 July 2015 

No Stopping No Parking Bus Zone 

Intersections  
You must not stop within 10 Metres of an (unsignalised) 
intersection  
Why is it there?  
To ensure that there is a clear view of vehicles and 
children crossing the road at the intersection.  
Penalty - $248.00  

 
Double Parking  
You may not stop on the  
road adjacent to another  
vehicle at any time; even to  
drop off or pick up  
passengers.  
Why is it there?  
Double parking forces other cars to go around you 
causing traffic congestion and reduces the view of 
drivers and children crossing the road.  
Penalty - $319.00 + 2 Demerit points (School 
Zone) 

 
Driveways  
You may stop over the entrance of a driveway to pick 
up or set down passengers, but you may not wait there 
or leave your vehicle unattended  
Penalty - $177.00 + 2 Demerit points (School 
Zone) 
 

Thank you to the local businesses that regularly support our school.

T 02 9597 7733    E anna@ecodesign-ecoprint.com    W ecodesign-ecoprint.com

• FSC Certified
• ISO 14001 Certified
• ISO 9001 Certified
• No Greenwash

…

–

It wouldn’t have been possible without the support of


